SEDGWICK COUNTY

REGULAR BOARD MEETING
MARCH 18, 2025
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Ronald Berges (via google teams) with John Fryar, Darrin Tobin and Christy Beckman present in office.  Guests in office are r Vickie Sandlin, Julesburg Advocate, Cassie Kizer, Lori Ehmke, Linda Langelo, and Rhonda Graham.  
Fryar moved to approve the agenda as presented.  Tobin second, carried. 
Fryar moved to approve the March 18, 2025 payables.  Tobin second, carried.   
Fryar moved to approve the March ,11 2025 regular meeting minutes.  Tobin second, carried.

PUBLIC:
REPORTS:  

Berges reported on the pending Gib Becker decision and although Becker does not know definitively yet, he believes there could be up to 3 trucks.
Tobin reported on the video conference he attended with Hickenlooper.  Discussion was held on the funding that is frozen.  There are 100 legal issues with these so it will take some time before we know much more.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS:

Berges moved to approve the lease between Ritchey’s Redi-Mix concrete and Sedgwick County.  Fryar second, carried.
Fryar moved to approve the Subdivision Exemption for Kirk & Becky Sittner.  Tobin second, carried.
OTHER BUSINESS:

The next regular meeting will be scheduled for Tuesday, March 18, 2025.

Chase Marsten, Overland Energy, joined the meeting.  Kelly Lowery, Attorney, joined the meeting via google teams.  Marsten asked the Board where the road use agreement stands and wanted to meet the new Board.  Fryar asked about the wind project and Marsten replied that it is going well.  Berges asked when the construction of the transmission line might begin.  Marsten told the Board that he is unsure of an exact time.  They are working on finalizing details.  Fryar asked Marsten about the actual timeline compared to the original documents that were submitted.  Marsten told the Board that some things are shifting but they are on target for the western portion of the project.  They are working on contracting the power for this project.  Marsten told the Board that they most likely will not be pulling permits this year and things are running just a bit slower than originally planned.  Lowery asked Marsten what agreements the county needs to process.  Marsten explained that he is hoping the county will produce a letter confirming that the overhead internal transmission lines do not need additional permitting.  Marsten told the Board will keep the Board updated.  
Kelly Lowery is now going to address the Local Marketing District, the county incentives and the Perkins Canal.  Lowery told the Board that there needs to be sign on with all of the incorporated businesses as the County represents rural and this marketing district will incorporate all municipalities.  Lowery sent the Board an email with information concerning the county incentives.  County incentives will be different than the economic development side.  Lowery is reviewing C.R.S 30-12-123 and 30-11-132.  Lowery told the Board that these require a public hearing.  There are quite a few programs that the county can look at and those also need to have a public hearing process.  Lowery sent the Board a use tax reduction for review as well that can be discussed in an executive session.  Lowery discussed the Perkins Canal and has been in contact with attorney Ostrander to go over what options the Board will have.  Some suggestions include asking for a six-month moratorium while looking at updating our regs and road plans.  Another  suggestion is to hire a county administrator along with separation of the assessor’s office and the land use.  
Nick Bosco, joined the meeting.  Bosco told the Board that he owns land up on the hill and is looking to work on an easement with the county.  Bosco has a surveyor coming to look at the property.  Fryar asked to keep him in the loop with this.  

Rhonda Graham, Economic Development, joined the meeting and updated the Board on current projects.

Tobin suggested with the Perkins Canal project, if it would make an impact to do a documentary with people discussing the impact to our county and to have the news get involved.  Berges and Fryar agree, and Fryar noted that the 100+ year old agreement does not take into consideration the changes that have occurred.  
Jim Carlson joined the meeting.  Carlson introduced himself to the two new commissioners.  Carlson asked the Board if R&B needs to mow twice a year.  The fall mowing is needed but he feels the summer mow is not necessary.  Carlson explained that the Brome grass that grows in the ditches is important but it is being mowed before it goes to seed so it is not allowed to grow, then weeds grow.  Allowing the Brome grass to grow would be beneficial to the farmers in the county.  Berges said sticker control is a concern.  Berges offered to ride around the county with Carlson to target problem areas.  Carlson then brought up the possible housing problem in the county with the wind project coming in.  Fryar told Carlson that they have been in discussions about this issue.  
COUNTY OFFICIAL/DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS/WORKSESSIONS:

Kylee Workman, Extension Office and Catie Green, CSU Extension, joined the meeting for the Extension Office work session.

Steven Wahrman, Emergency Manager, joined the meeting for the EMPG work session.  Wahrman told the Board that although there is still a pause on federal funding, there has been some movement.  Wahrman told the Board that there is no emergency management vehicle at this time but it is budgeted for 2025.  Wahrman suggested that if the Sheriff were to get a new vehicle, possibly the county could purchase the old vehicle for EM use.  Fryar asked if the COP (county operating plan) is posted.  Wahrman said it should be on the county website.  Bridget Britton told Wahrman that she is joining a meeting concerning federal funding and there might be a possibility that there could be funding for vehicles.  Wahrman told the Board that he is okay with repurposing the sheriff vehicle.  Discussion was held on how the mobile command center works.  
Heather Foley, Finance, joined the meeting.  Foley told the Board that since she was asked about setting up training, she has the first training of Risk Mitigation set up in 3 sessions for April 16th.  Foley asked the Board if this will be a mandatory meeting or optional.  The Board agreed that it should be mandatory.

ADJOURNMENT:
Fryar moved to adjourn the meeting.  Tobin second, carried.  
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